
THIBAUDEAU PRAYER LETTER 
 
December 2020 
 
Dear Praying Friends, 
 
CHURCH SERVICES 
 The government has limited the number of people that can meet in public. Our church 
has been able to keep the new rules by having some attend the morning service and some the 
evening service. We trust these regulations will be lifted and we can resume our regular 
services without these restrictions. 
 
BECKY’S MOM’S HEALTH 
 Becky’s mom’s health is improving after a short stay in the hospital. She had pneumonia 
and took awhile to recover but did not have COVID-19. Becky was able to be with her at the 
beginning of November and help out. Mary has had appointments with various specialists and 
is getting the treatment she needs. We plan to return to Brazil on the 23rd of this month. Brazil 
still has some restrictions on travel, though flights from the States are permitted at this time. 
 
CHURCH MEMBER WITH THE LORD 
 Lindalva, one of our faithful church members for many years, passed away from Covid. 
She was in the hospital for over a month and was showing signs of improvement, but her 
immune system was so weak she wasn’t able to pull through. She passed away last week. 
She was very dedicated to her family for many years, helping to raise grandchildren and caring 
for her invalid husband. She will be greatly missed. Please pray for comfort for her family. 
 
NEW VISITORS 
 We thank the Lord that even with restrictions, we have had several first-time visitors at 
church recently. Please pray they will return and see their need for Christ. God is still working in 
hearts and lives of Brazilians even in these difficult times. 
 
Thank you so much for your prayers and support throughout this year. 
 
In Christ, 
 
Jeff and Becky Thibaudeau 
 
 
 
 


